STATEMENT BY THE ZIMBABWE MISSION ON THE OCCASION OF THE UPR OF THE  PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA :  22 OCTOBER 2013
Mr President, 

Zimbabwe warmly commends China for the comprehensive National Report focussing on its national human rights programmes in general, and the implementation of the recommendations from its first cycle review, in particular.

China has improved the protection and promotion of the human rights of its people through a continuous process of, inter alia, legislative, judicial and administrative reforms.  This has been buttressed by the introduction of concrete policies and plans such as the National Human Rights Action Plan 2012-2015, which is a results-based human rights development trajectory underpinned by binding indicators on the people’s livelihoods.  

We commend China for the great achievements it has made in implementing the Millennium Development Goals. We also note with appreciation that China attaches great importance to the rights of persons with disabilities in its overall national economic and social planning.

China has maintained constructive dialogue with international human rights instruments it is a party to, including by submitting its periodic reports expeditiously.
Zimbabwe suggests the following recommendations:

· China should continue to expand its State scholarship programmes to ensure that students do not drop out of school because of poverty; and

· Continue to implement policies and programmes aimed at fulfilling the interests of the disabled.
Finally, we extend our warmest wishes for success to the Government and people of China in all their future endeavours.

Thank you.

